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PAC Legislative Subcommittee Report 
 
During this 2022-2023 year, we have learned and gotten to know the 
work carried out by LAUSD’s Office of Government Relations lead by 
Mrs. Martha Alvarez. We have spoken about the Los Angeles Unified 
School District’s financial and legislative priorities; advocating for 
changes in policy so that schools are safe and welcoming spaces for 
equitable learning to reach academic achievement for all students. 
They have an advocating agenda that aligns with the District’s 
Strategic Plan 2022-2026. LAUSD is a member that has an impact in 
local, state, national and global communities. 
 
The Office of Government Relations will continue to advocate for 
initiatives and legislative policies that align with LAUSD’s Strategic Plan. 
 
These are some of those proposals: 
 

AB 439- Acquisition of contracts through work orders. 
 
AB 483- Local education agency program for Medi-Cal billing. 
 
SB 98-  Student Enrollment Funding. This advocates for school 
allocations to be based on enrollment and not attendance. 
 
SB 223- Child Welfare and Support so to have more counselors. 
 
SB 515- Shade Structure. This is for a process to be easier in schools. 
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SB 551- Expansion of School Site Behavioral Health Services. This is for 
further collaboration with other school districts and to assign existing 
funds for Mental Health.  
 
I want to thank the Office of Government Relations and its leader Mrs. 
Martha Alvarez, for their work and for sharing the information with 
LAUSD families. 
 
 
 
 
G Rocio G Elorza.                                         
 


